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First Call

Hello Everyone,
     I thought I would take this newsletter as one last opportunity to express my thoughts on next year’s events. It is my hope that when we put our schedule together this year we would have a lot of input. This would require a large turnout for the Feb. meeting. I believe we should take great thought in how we make out the schedule. A look back at this past years schedule you will see many events listed that we had no one attend several were max effort events! I believe that as we are revamping our web site we may see a rise in the activity on the web site because of its newness. I think that once we post our schedule on the web site saying this is what the 10th will be doing we could have people looking for us at theses events. I know we did before we joined. When I go to an event I enjoy spending time with everyone. (The time in camp with the 10th Pa. family) I believe I am not the only one who enjoys this part of reenacting weekends. See for me it doesn't really matter what event I go to it's the time I spend with friends that matters so for these reasons I think it would be better to have a smaller more accurate schedule posted. I think we need to be considerate to those members who have limited vacation time and want to attend events that the group actually plans on attending. It's a nice gesture to put an event down because one guy is going to go but it can be very misleading to other members. I know I have expressed my thoughts on this subject before so like I said at the beginning this is my last ditch effort. I look forward to seeing everyone at the meeting and I hear there will be food. 

 

Submitted by:

Sgt. Todd Frampton
Civilian Report
 

I hope that everyone is surviving this very unusual winter that we are having. With no events this past month it was pretty quiet.
 

We do have the February meeting coming up on the 12th. This is a very important meeting and it would be great if we had a good turn out for this one. This is the meeting at which we decide on the schedule of events for the next season. The meeting will be in the basement of the church next door to the Historical Society. This will afford us ample space to accommodate everyone more comfortably. We will also be having a potluck luncheon at this meeting, since it last longer than our regular meetings. I will see to the plates, cups, napkins and beverages. If everyone attending the meeting could bring something to share that would be great! This went well last year and was well received. Everyone got plenty to eat.
 

I still need volunteers to assist new members. My numbers are (724) 748-4951 and (724) 992-8086. If anyone has any questions about anything please call. I will give you the best answer I can. If I don't know the answer, I will find someone who does. 
 

I am also requesting input from the ladies of our group about Camp Maxwell. I know that it is months away but I would like to get some feedback from as many ladies as I can. If you have an idea for something new and different, please let me know so I can present it to the rest of the ladies. 
 

Hope to see everyone at the next meeting, February 12, 2012 at 1:15.
 

Respectfully yours,
 

Cynthia L Makoby
Civilian Coordinator

 USV Report- Jan. 21 2012

The Company Quartermaster Sgt. and I departed for Mechanicsburg at 0300 hours and after a treacherous journey through the first real snow storm of the year, arrived at 1000 hours. Unfortunately, we missed the regimental meeting but did make the Brigade meeting. After locating 1st Lt. Evans, we took our seats for what turned out to be one of the fastest USV meetings I have participated in since I have been going. Meeting was adjourned at 1230 hours.


Changes for the upcoming year

Dues were raised from $50.00 per unit per year to $75.00. Dues have note been raised for 20 years. In addition, the $2500.00 expense for the meeting was deleted from the cost and the cost of that expense will be charged by a higher dinner ticket price. 


Safety SOP was updated and the areas that related to camp set up and authenticity were extracted and placed into a new SOP. The artillery certification process was completed. Also each individual will be issued a verification card that will be signed by the company commander that each member has been trained on the safe handling of black powder. The provost will be checking for those cards at each event. Those cards will need to be reissued each year. Also a new heath alert card will be issued for each event and will be check by the provost as well.

          Events
As far as events the USV is all over the place with no real consensus on anything other than 2nd Bull Run at Cedar Creek. I requested Mike Nailbraski to send me note for the 1st Regiment’s meeting and I hope to have that before the February meeting. So this is the best that I have at this time.


Shiloh- Blue Grey Alliance event March 31st ~ April 1st.will feature Steam Boat rides and for those who want a bus will be taken to Kansas City with a return train ride on a steal locomotive and then into battle to recreate the arriving reinforcements.


Battle of Cross Keys – June @ Cedar Creek


Spotsylvania


2nd Bull Run – Cedar Creek – battle will be from east to west and will feature a Friday night Brawers Farm the will last till morning and a night lantern search for the wounded by both sides. Saturday is the rail road cut battle with the reb’s having a stock pile of foam stones to through and us to return. Sunday is Longstreet’s flank attack.


Anteitam – Boonsboro (September storm site)


Anteitam – Sharpsburg site USV Command commanding


Cedar Creek – Winchester battles


Droop Mountain


Fredricksburg – actual battle on Mary’s heights, pontoon bridge crossing, pontoon assault


Seven Days – Elizabeth Town same weekend as Old Bedford

Bottom line is stuff is happening almost every weekend this year starting in March so our meeting in February will be very important for us to work out what we are doing.

This is my report Lt. Evans will have his own as the unit rep. 
Capt. Dave

 Pennsylvania Reserves Report 1/21/2012

Meeting started at 1700 hours and concluded at 2100 hours with a pizza break in the middle.

In attendance were Rich Adams, Ken Gulick, Bob Vanderplate, Mike Kiss, Mike Tomarello, Dave Robinson Sr., Dave Robinson Jr. and another guy from the 9th whose name escapes me.

Order of business

1. Recap of year

2. PRVC Issues

3. recruiting

4. bylaws

5. elections

6. events

7. website

After recapping the past years events there was some discussion on how to handle issues, recruiting, and the purpose of the organization. At that time, I brought up the reason for our push (Ken, Christine, mine) to complete the bylaws and that a lot of these issues would be addressed with the adoption of bylaws. The 9th presented a copy which was basically the work the Ken, Christine, and myself had submitted with a few changes to make them more 501(c) 3 ready. Bob Vanderplate mad a motion to adopt them Rich Adams second and the bylaws were adopted. SO a big thank you goes out to Ken and Christine for their hard work.

Other organizational changes were there is no more Battalion Commissary and that each unit will provide for their own with the exception of Gettysburg due to the one fire requirements. Dave Ward will no longer be cooking. Also other than the three field grade officers, adjutant, and Sgt Major all other position will be appointed as needed.

Elections were as follows.


President – Ken Gulick


Treasurer – Sam Leister


Secretary – Mike Tomarello


Civilian Coordinator – Cindy Makoby (if she will do it)


Military Advisor – the elected Col.

Military

Col. Rich Adams


Lt. Col. Mike Kiss


Major – David Robinson, Jr.


Adj.- Lt. Ken Gulick


Sgt. Major – Mike Tomarello

Events for 2012


Early March – battalion drill


May 4 – 6 possible Gettysburg with a recreation of the 9th, 10th and 12th reserves march to their battlefield positions.


Carnegie day with the 9th at soldiers and sailors in April


Remembrance day – there is talk of shorting the parade and or some of the older fellows may join us for our tribute.


Possibly Droop Mountain.

Good of the order

The 9th is making a regimental flag for the battalion as a recreation of the one issued to the regiments. Instead of the numerical designation it will just have the Pennsylvania Reserves in one ribbon and Pennsylvania Volunteer Infantry in the other.

The 9th has several units that are disenfranchised in the Pittsburg area and our looking to join us. We would allow them to keep their unit designation with out taking on a reserves number. There are a couple of reserve units that have sparked interest again and hopefully with the bylaws complete we can move on.

As far as women in the ranks the proposed SOP that I presented earlier in the year was adopted by the chain of command for 2012 to be voted on in 2013. Basically the issue rests with the company commanders to police. There was nothing but great comments about the impersonators of the 10th.

The $10 dues were collected from all of the participating units of note the 10th was the only to have paid theirs on time.

As part of the bylaw discussion it was reminded to everyone that the group exists as a historical society first and a reenactment group second with our main goal to preserve the history and story of the Pennsylvania Reserves.

In the short term the battalion when fielding enough men will fall in as a wing or battalion with Birney’s Division. This again was stressed that no units were required to leave their home unit and this is really for those that have no home battalion.

On a personal note – my acceptance as the battalion’s Major does not obligate the 10th in any shape or form to participation with the battalion at any level. I had two relatives in the 10th and would like take any opportunity I can to preserve there memory. If by being the battalion’s Major I can aide the battalion to do that then I pursue that on my own. For this year there are no conflicts scheduled other than my own health.
          Captain Dave 
Western Pennsylvania Civil War Reenactors Society Minutes
DATE:                             January 8, 2012

TIME:
                            1:15 p.m.

BOARD PRESENT:       Joel Black, Kenneth Hoffman, Tim Bennett, and Christine                

                                        Hoffman.

MEMBERS PRESENT:  14 members present.

SECRETARY REPORT:  None to report.

TREASURERS REPORT:  Account matches statement.  There were two checks written.           




         They were dues for the USV and the PRVC.  

CIVILIAN REPORT:          Cindy Makoby not present at the meeting but vice president 

                                             Kenneth Hoffman communicated that Cindy wanted  

                                             Confirmation that we have building next door for February’s

                                             Meeting.  Tim Bennett confirmed and the kitchen is available 

                                             For our use.

CORRESPONDENCE:       NONE TO REPORT.

EVENTS:                            No events to discuss until after the January meetings in

                                            Gettysburg with the USV and PRVC meeting. More 

                                            Information is needed before deciding on Shiloh since there 

                                            Are two Shiloh’s going on the same weekend.

                                            Camp Maxwell is a max effort and is scheduled the weekend

                                            Of August 24th – 26th, 2012. The Civil War Road Show is 

                                            Scheduled for this event.

                                            Victorian Days:  Mr. Chris Evans reported that there is a  

                                            Strong rumor from a very reliable source that Victorian Day’s 

                                            Has been cancelled.  They are planning a 75th anniversary of

                                            Brandy Springs Park.  More information to follow as 

                                            Mr. Evan receives it.

OLD BUSINESS:               Web site:  we thanked Mr. Brian Lebeck for an awesome job

                                             On the changes of the web site.  Thank you note passed for 

                                             Mike Reznor for previous service and secretary to mail.

NEW BUSINESS:                Tim Bennett addressed the group about the battle of Gaines 

                                              Mills.  He gave a brief history of this battle and combined

                                              This information from the book of the Fallen Soldier by

                                              Private Andrew Roy.  In summary, our group that we 

                                              Represent was involved. Civil War Preservation Trust is 

                                              Trying to save this land. Mr. Bennett would like to send a 

                                              Donation. Motion was carried. Checks to be written for 

                                              Renewal of membership to CWPT for $100.00 and a 

                                              $100.00 donation for the preservation of Gaines Mills.  

GOOD OF THE ORDER:     Joel Black wanted to know if we needed a press 

                                               Spokesperson.  Tim Bennett said that Bill Philson

                                               Handles all our public announcements.

                                               Mr. Hoffman made a suggestion that we might consider     

                                               Making a donation to the friends of the Stone House.  

                                               Motion was carried to give a $100.00 donation to the friends 

                                               of the stonehouse.

                                               Captain Robinson wanted us to know he is now on 

                                               Transplant list and his reenacting will be limited now. 

                                               He will be going to Droop mountain event.

                                               The current secretary request anyone having minutes for last 

                                               Year to please provide her with a copy.                                          

                                               Tim Bennett suggested that newsletter minutes should

                                               Be included in the Society’s files.

MOTION TO CLOSE:

MOTION CARRIED:   MEETING CLOSED AT 2:28 P.M.

ADDENDUM:  February’s meeting we will conduct the auditing of the treasury.  Three 

                          Members will be selected to do this yearly duty.

Submitted by: Christine M. Hoffman, Secretary
They Marched, Too

Men and boys weren’t the only recruits brought into the army – animal mascots made life in camp better for soldiers.


Jack was a model soldier.  A member of the 102nd Pennsylvania Infantry, he always responded quickly to bugle calls and obeyed his superiors.  He served heroically in the Wilderness Campaign, the Battle of Spotsylvania, and the siege of Petersburg.  He had a big heart, and he hovered around the dead and wounded after battle.  He himself was wounded at Malvern Hill and twice was taken prisoner.  Nevertheless, some members of his regiment called him a dog.  But he didn’t mind, because he was a dog.  Jack was a brown and white bull terrier and the regiment’s mascot.  He entertained the troops of the 102nd until he was sadly dog napped and never seen again.


Many regimental mascots such as Jack existed throughout the war.  Dogs were most common, but some regiments adopted other animals, including raccoons, a black bear cub, a badger, and chickens.  The 2nd Rhode Island took a sheep into battle, until hunger forced them to sell it for $5 to buy food.  One of the most unusual mascots was a camel that trundled into battle with the 43rd Mississippi Infantry until it was killed during the Siege of Vicksburg.

Perhaps the most famous regimental mascot was Old Abe, an eagle carried into battle by Company C, 8th Regiment of the Wisconsin Volunteers.  A Wisconsin family gave Old Abe – named after Abraham Lincoln, of course – to the regiment as the soldiers marched off to war.  When they went into battle, Old Abe flew over the fighting and screeched at the enemy.  Confederates tried to kill or capture the eagle but failed – it survived an astonishing 81 battles and skirmishes.  Old Abe was retired on September 28, 1864, and was given to the state of Wisconsin.  It lived in a cage in the state capital until it died in 1881.  Its remains were stuffed and proudly displayed there until the building burned down in 1904.

Armchair Reader, Civil War, 2008

Submitted by: Ken Hoffman

Editor’s Note
This is just a note to remind everyone about the February meeting to be held at the chapel of the Historical Society on February 12, 2012 @ 1:15PM.  This is the annual event planning meeting and will be a potluck luncheon.  Everyone attending is encouraged to bring a covered dish to the luncheon.  Ham barbecue will be provided by the company.  

Yearly dues are being accepted at this meeting or by sending them to Tim Bennett at the Mercer Co. Historical Society.  Dues are as follows:

Individual: $10.00

Individual Military: $15.00

Family: $25.00

It is requested that all members fill out a new membership form, so that addresses and phone numbers can be updated.  Forms will be available at the February meeting or on the website.

Following is a list compiled by Captain Robinson, Jr. to assist in contacting all military members about upcoming events, answer questions about said events and to get an accurate number as to participating members for the commissary and First Sergeant.  Please read phone numbers carefully and denote who you are responsible for keeping in contact with.  
Company G 10th PRVC Infantry

2012 Roster

Captain

David Robinson Jr.

724-877-8905

1st Sgt Todd Frampton

814-786-7601

1st Platoon

XO – 1st Lt Chris Evans

724-662-1742

3rd Sgt Brian Lebeck

708-275-3331

1st Corporal Kim Olar 724-637-2994

Pvt. Jay Sloan 724-458-8663

    Pvt. Tim Bennett 724-992-0194

    Pvt. Ed Reynolds 724-662-3839

                                      Pvt. Ben Matas 724-658-8093

      Pvt. Dave Crispen 724-256-9866

                              2nd Corporal Joel Black 724-979-4891

                                     Pvt. Will Turner 724-372-3538

Pvt. Mark Sloan 724-967-1859

   Pvt. Chad Redfoot 724-475-2451

 Pvt. Brock Sloan 724-967-1859

    Pvt. Albert Ruffing 724-962-2181

        3rd Corporal Jerry Stumpff Jr. 724-588-2294

       Pvt. James Mariacher 724-662-0907

Pvt. Dale Trump 724-662-2252

Pvt. Brent Sloan 724-967-1859

 Pvt. Ben Graham 724-458-7356

2nd Platoon

2nd Lt. Jake Frampton 

814-786-7601

2nd Sgt. Dave Rouda

724-789-7865

                              6th Corporal Judd Novak 724-355-3302

 Pvt. Bruce Straite 724-967-1161

  Pvt. Henry Wirtner 724-791-2598

                                    Pvt. Levi Novak 724-355-3302

 Pvt. James Flavin 845-658-7167

    4th Corporal Nick Lambert 724-877-5641

   Pvt. John Stumpff 724-588-2294

   Pvt. Braden Sloan 724-967-1859

Pvt. Troy Novak 724-355-3302
4th Sgt Ken Hoffman

814-516-5992

              5th Corporal Jerry Stumpff Sr. 724-588-2294

     Pvt. Dave Straite 724-234-4603

                   Pvt. Brandon Goodemote 724-646-3018

  Pvt. Levi Ryan 724-452-0842

                                       Pvt. Joe Ace 724-791-2639

Reports to XO

Headquarters Platoon

Quartermaster Sgt. Dave Robinson Sr. 

724-475-4853

Provost Sgt. Dave Turner

724-372-0729
Musicians

Frank Piatek 724-658-7634

Terrill Novak 724-355-3302

       Marcus Goodman 724-699-9902

Commissary

Grill Master Sgt. Christine Hoffman

724-992-8162

TDY

Kerry Mayville

Ian Turner
Any changes should be made at the February meeting or by calling Ken Hoffman prior to this meeting.  After the February meeting, this list will be made official.  Ken can be reached at 814-516-5992, or leave a message on his answering machine, and he will get back in touch with you.  Thank you in advance for your prompt attention to this issue.

.
